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BOARD MEETING
February 15, 2018, 12:00noon – 2:00pm
WorkSource Coos
990 S 2nd St
Coos Bay OR 97420


SOWIB Board Members Present:
Jason Aase	Joe Benetti	Brian Burke (phone)
Ali Mageehon	Robert Westerman, Chair	Lori Shott	
Dena Miles	Bryan Grummon (phone)	Mike Lehman
Doug Eberlein

SOWIB Staff Present:
Jake McClelland	Kyle Stevens	Lisa Crockett
Angie Billings

Others Present:
Annette Shelton-Tiderman, OED	Kale Donnelly, OED	Melissa Metz, SCBEC
Francisco Saldivar, SWOCC	Susie Yeiter, SCBEC	Tina Carpenter, SCBEC 
Angie Webster, NBMC	Shannon Souza, Sol Coast	Rachel Soto, HECC (phone)
Curry Commissioner Court Boice	Douglas Commissioner Gary Leif



Call to Order, round table introductions and confirmation of quorum.

Review and approve board meeting minutes from November 16, 2017. Dena Miles made a motion to approve minutes as presented. Doug Eberlein seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Jake introduced new board members: Jason Aase, Dean of Career and Technical Education at Umpqua Community College in Roseburg, Brian Burke, Operations Manager for Bay Cities Ambulance in Roseburg, and Neal Brown, Executive Vice President of Umpqua Bank in Roseburg.

Lonnie Rich from Aiken and Sanders CPA provided a summary of SOWIB’s audited financials from the year ending June 30, 2017.  SOWIB did not receive any findings and issues presented in the previous audit were corrected.

Jake asked the board to discuss and approve the staff recommendation for budget modifications including a transfer of funding from WIOA Title I Dislocated Worker program to Adult program.  Mike Lehman made a motion to approve the modifications as presented. Joe Benetti seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Angie Webster of North Bend Medical Center gave an update on the incumbent worker Medical Assistant certification program and Southwestern Oregon Medical Assistants JATC (SOMA-JATC).

Shannon Souza of Sol Coast Companies, a group of specialists in renewable energy and sustainable construction, led a discussion regarding the outlook for solar and the need for additional trained workforce in construction.  Several board members expressed an interest in creating a Construction Training Workgroup to discuss the shortages in qualified construction personnel.  SOWIB staff will follow up.

Kyle gave a presentation on the Community Ambassador Program, a hospitality and leisure sector project aimed at extending average visitor nights to area.  SOWIB is working with the Oregon Coast Visitors Association (OCVA), Oregon’s Adventure Coast, the City of Coos Bay, the Bay Area Chamber of Commerce and OSU Extension Service to launch this online training program for frontline staff in the hospitality industry.

Kyle gave a Performance and Monitoring Update on SCBEC.  Summary reports included in the board packet and agenda.

Angie gave a brief fiscal update. Financial documents included in the board packet and agenda.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Regional Economist, Annette Shelton-Tiderman gave an update on Coos, Curry and Douglas County.  

The public portion of the meeting adjourned at 2:03pm. Board Members went into Executive Session to discuss Jake’s Executive Director Employee Evaluation.  Executive session adjourned at 2:15pm.
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